

Annual AACC Northeast Local Section Poster Competition

April 30, 2020

Boston Children's in Waltham, MA 9 Hope Ave, Waltham, MA

CALL FOR ABSTRACTS AND ABSTRACT GUIDELINES

- Please submit your abstracts at RSVP
- Abstracts must be submitted by MONDAY, APRIL 20
- All topics of laboratory medicine are acceptable
- Abstracts will not be published material presented/to be presented at other venues within 1 year are acceptable.
- Abstracts previously presented at a NEAACC Poster Session will not be accepted.
- Abstract and poster specifications;
 - 1. Abstract title limited to 15 words
 - 2. Abstract text limited to 300 words
 - 3. Maximum suggested poster size is 36 x48" but if necessary we can accommodations larger posters

DR. EUGENE ROGERS TRAVEL AWARD

Abstracts presented by students, residents, and fellows are eligible for winning the Dr. Eugene Rogers Travel Award (to be used for travel to a scientific meeting). A three-member committee will judge the quality of the posters and the ability of the student to explain their work clearly and concisely. The committee will announce the winner during the evening of the event. The top three posters will be awarded cash prizes of \$500 (1st place), \$300 (2nd place), and \$200 (3rd place). While everyone is welcome to present their latest and greatest, only students, residents, and fellows will be awarded cash prizes.

AWARD CRITERIA:

Contestant should be a student or a postdoctoral/medical fellow in one of the section states. Contestant should present their poster in person and be available to answer judges' questions

LOCATION

Deveber conference room at Boston Children's, Waltham, MA (<u>Directions</u>). Free parking is available in the garage south of the main building

REGISTRATION

6:00 pm - 8:30 pm Pizza and Soft Drinks, Interactions and Networking, and Poster Viewing \$25.00 Members / \$30.00 Non- members / \$15.00 Students / \$0 for students/fellows presenting an abstract Payment (cash/check only) can be made at the meeting

For those not presenting a poster, please RSVP by NOON Monday, April 27

Please contact Dave Kemble at dkemble@bidmc.harvard.edu with any questions